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Neighborhood Association
Officers

Susan Taaffe Chair
susantaaffe@bellsouth.net 297.0306
Michael Scearce 1st Vice
michael@michaelscearce.com 209.0049
Glenn Perkins Secretary
glennperk@gmail.com 299-7898
Dyan Arkin Treasurer
darkin@triad.rr.com 294 9493
Virginia Driscoll Parliamentarion
dachelmama@yahoo.com 855-5233
Barry Goldman Parks & Rec.
goldmab@guilford.k12.nc.us 852-1848
Elizabeth Link Public Works
baddogi@yahoo.com 273-4672
Stephanie McGovern Public Safety
scdecker24@hotmail.com 207-0319
Tricia Bouras Co Chair Social
Joyce Eury Co Chair Social
eury1234@bellsouth.net 292-7129
Open Ways &Means
Bill Schneider Zoning
bsschneider@peppermooncatering.com  218-0085
Bill Eckard Newsletter Editor
bill@billeckard.com 632.1448
Patti Eckard Bus. Llaison/NL Ads
patti.eckard@gmail.com 632-1448
Neb Rodgers Distict #1 Rep
nrodg27403@hotmail.com 294-1734
Virginia Driscoll District #2 Rep
dachelmama@yahoo.com 855-5233
Palmer Mcintyre District #3 Rep
pmcintyre@piedmontland.org. 854-4080
Lauren Smith District #4 Rep
smellyfour@yahoo.com 294-1516
Jodi Dodson Environmental Issues
Jodi.Dodson@Ifg.com 297-1681
Judi Mitchell Newsletter Distribution
jmitchell@grace-methodist.com 299-9768
Neb Rodgers Web Master --
nrodg27403@hotmail.com 294-1734
Matt Russ Chair, ex-officio
anniefitz@triad.rr.com 854.9550

“Advertising in the Columns

The Columns is published by the Lindley Park
Neighborhood Association. More than 1200 households
receive hand -delivered copies of this newsletter, which
is published in January, March, May, July, September
and November. Deadline for ads is the 10th day of the
month prior to publication. Ad cost is $35 per issue. Ad
size is 1/6 of a page or 2 1/2 inches by 5 inches. The
editor of the Columns reserves the right to edit as need-
ed. For more information, or to place an ad, call Patti
Eckard at 632-1448

UNCG UPDATE...

UNCG continues to seek neighborhood input into their growth plans. The
UNCG contact person is Mlke Byers, Vice Chancellor for Auxiliary Services.

As you all know UNCG is looking at property between Oakland Ave. and
Spring Garden St. for development of athletic fields. They have some fund-
ing and would like to begin buying land.

Mike Byers indicated that the University needs 7 acres to begin and would
eventually grow into 20 acres. This acreage would not front Spring Garden
St. They are looking at the large industrial lots farther east and south.

UNCG met with the Glenwood neighborhood as well as the City Planners,
both have welcomed UNCG expansion across Lee St. UNCG would like to
know if Lindley Park would welcome expansion in the indicated Lindley Park
area. Would we?

LPNA Chair Susan Taaffe, Ex Officio Stacy Ryan’ and Public Works
Chairperson Elizabeth Link met with City Planning staffers, Mary Sertell and
Heidi Galanti regarding our Neighborhood Plan and the fact that it does not
include development by UNCG. The City stated that if we were to welcome
UNCG and their recreation field project we would need to amend
Neighborhood Plan because, UNCG and the rec fields are a deviation.
Other recommendations from the City include Conditional Zoning (must keep
the trees, facilities required to be brick ect.)

A motion was passed at the Jan 29th General Meeting that we form a task
force to continue to meet with UNCG and report back to the neighborhood.
However, Susan needs neighborhood input to help create the best plan of
action. Email her at susantaaffe@bellsouth.net and let her know your
thoughts.

Elections... Inside Issue...

New Officers for the 2008 LPNA

Board were elected at the January
29th General Meeting.

The officers are listed to the left.

*Family Programs

We welcome several new Officers * Home Sales 2007
that have not served before. The
Ways and Means Chair is empty -  Neighborhood News

anyone interested?




Daughter knows best...

by Ronnie Smith

"Daddy don't do this...Daddy do that...it may save a polar bear or a walrus one day”, it seems like that is the main
focus of myself and my daughter's relationship lately. | know (if you are like me) that | don't always focus on the distant
future, how much electricity | use, how easily | jump into my car, or even how often | turn on the water faucet. | thank
God that as long as | have my beautiful daughter there to keep me honest, it has slowly started to creep in my thick
skull that my actions today will determine what world my daughter and granddaughter will face in their time. The word
in our household is to conserve, | am not saying sactifice to the point of living like the pioneers but do the little things.
Did you know that if everyone replaced just one bulb with an energy saving bulb that it could have the effect of taking
1 million cars off of the road, that's right 1 million-just think if you replace 4 in your household? Do the little things, turn
your thermostat down by just 4 degrees, put on a thicker shirt instead. Don't run the water when you brush your teeth,
and for goodness sake don't run it full blast, or my daughter will catch you the one time that you forget! 1 have not told
her, | know it's selfish of me, but it saves money also-don't tell her this or she'll have me donating to a cause for the
environment.

Quite honestly, you owe it to your children and your grandchildren to at least do the little things. Will you be able to
look your child in their eyes and say | have tried? From what | understand, that by the summer of 2040 (if things don't
change) there will no longer be a polar Arctic. We are talking in most of our lifetime and definitely in our children's -DO
THE SMALL THINGS!!! Yes, life is going to be different for our children (like they were compared to our parents) but
does it have to be so drastic that we change the basic make up of our Earth? | know | cannot give the cause the jus-
tice it needs, all | can do is make you aware. For the ones (like me) who are thick and stubborn, rent the video Arctic
Tale-It will open you heart and mind!

My daughter always tells me (late at night) when we are talking about what life is about and how life was when |
was growing up, that she wants to be an environmentalist and help save the world. Funny, not to be rich, not to be
famous, not to save the human race-but save Earth. | just hope there is one to save when she is ready to do her dream!

Do the small things-Change a light bulb!
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First Moravian Church

304 South Elam Avenue
Greensboro, NC
336-272-2196

www.greensboromoravian.org Giving You a Change of Space!

“In essentials, unity;
in nonessentials, liberty; Residential Interior Painting
in all things, love.”

Owner always on site!

Sunday School for N .
All Ages — 10 am GEPPE MOON
. Rl AL
Worship and Children’s Call Anita or Sharon
Church —1 1 am 336'292'8565 STIDW MARNRE 51, CERSACA0, NC ITA00 Yo (TG TE
theladies@anewviewpaint.com Seyopee W B ey

Come Worship with Your
Neighbors!




Future
Transportation

Will you travel the Greensboro area
a quarter-century from now?
Transportation needs in Greensboro
and surrounding areas are growing
by leaps and bounds! We must look
ahead to plan for all forms of mobili-
ty including motor vehicles, bicycles,
rail, freight, public transportation
and pedestrians.

The upcoming public workshops for
the 2035 Long Range
Transportation Plan (LRTP) and
Draft 2009 - 2015 Metropolitan
Transportation Improvement
Program (MTIP) will shape the
vision for the area’s transportation
needs. We need your input to
ensure that the needs of all people
on the go are considered.

30 Years Experience
Local References
Licensed, Bonded,

and Insured

Qur specialty is older hame

Mack Melvin
273-9348

Family Programs

The Family Life Council is once again busy offering programs for couples, sin-
gle adults, youth, and parents. These are just a few of the opportunities avail-
able.

Visit our website at www.flcgso.com or call 333-6890 ext. 221 with questions or
to register for any of these programs.

10 Great Dates to Energize Your Marriage: Discover how much fun
strengthening your relationship can be! This proven approach to relationship
growth is low key, purposeful, effective and fun. Wednesdays, January 9, 16,
23, 30, and February 6, 2008, from 6:30-7:30pm at Westminster Presbyterian
Church, 2609 W. Friendly Avenue. $10/person. Facilitator: LaMonica Mitchell

SEXPLANATIONS - DON’T WAIT UNTIL THEY ASK: Parents are the primary
sexuality educators for their children. This workshop for parents of preteens
and teens will provide tips on how and when to get started and communication
techniques to keep the dialogue going. Sunday, January 13, 2008, 5:00-
7:00pm, at First Baptist Church Greensboro. $5/person. Facilitator: Rebecca
Starnes, MS.

Positive Parenting: Positive Parenting is a six week series designed for par-
ents of school aged children. The goal of the program is to enhance basic par-
enting techniques and improve communication between parents and children.
Those who are seeking to retain or regain custody of their children are primary
referrals. Tuesdays, January 15-March 18, from 5:30-7:00pm. $20/person for
the entire program. High Point Health Department, 50 East Green Drive, High
Point. Call Sebrina Cooke Davis at 336-333-6890 ext. 229 to register.

Survival Skills for Healthy Families: Family connections are as important as
ever, but hectic schedules and life stresses can get in the way. Parents with
children of all ages are invited to learn new strategies and practice old ones to
build strong family relationships. Wednesdays, January 16, 23, 30, February
13, 20, and 27, 2008. Sponsor and location: First Baptist Church -
Greensboro, 1000 W. Friendly Avenue, Greensboro, NC. $10/person for all 6
weeks. Facilitator: Rebecca Starnes, MS.

How Not to Marry a Jerk — Lunch and Learn: This exciting workshop for sin-
gle women will focus on knowing what to look for in a person you are dating
and on how to create a healthy and strong relationship from the beginning.
Thursday, February 7, 2008, Noon-1:30, at the Women’s Resource Center, 628
Summit Avenue, Greensboro, NC. $5/person. continued on page 6

Lindley Park Neighborhood YahooGroup

We now have a YahooGroup for Lindley Park. If you want to check it
out, go here - http://groups.yahoo.com/group/lindleypark , and to post
messages to the group, just send them to this address -
lindleypark@yahoogroups.com . - Neb Rodgers
Also - Be sure to check out the
LINDLEY PARK WEBSITE ---




Lindley Park Bicentennial Meeting...

Greensboro's 200th birthday is fast approaching. We need your help to celebrate Greensboro's Bicentennial and
Lindley Park's important role in the City's history. So, first of all, get this date on your calendar now. The LPNA
will hold its annual Spring Fling on April 26th to coincide with city-wide neighborhood events that will be held that
day to celebrate the Bicentennial.

We would like our neighborhood celebration to be a reunion of all those who have present or past connections to
Lindley Park. Help us get the word out that all will be welcome to celebrate with us.

We are also calling for submissions of photographs for a display to be presented on April 26th. If you have pho-
tographs depicting the neighborhood in earlier years, we will have them copied and return your originals. If any-
one has photographs, even of more recent times (park work days, Spring Flings, other neighborhood events),
please send them to me or bring them by 904 Willowbrook Drive. You can also call me at 299-2102, and I'll
come and get them.

Another project that has been discussed in connection with the Bicentennial celebration is an oral history project.
This will be our lasting gift to the City to celebrate the bicentennial. Our neighborhood has a rich history, and
many of our residents have experienced dramatic changes in our neighborhood. What better time to get their
stories recorded than during this Bicentennial year?

This is our history. We have a great opportunity to create something lasting so that future generations will be
able to understand what a unique place Lindley Park is. What a great time to celebrate where we've been and
how far we've come.

If you can help with this celebration, please contact me. Along with our social chairperson next year, we will need

oral history project.

| WILL HOST A MEETING ON SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 24, 2008, AT 4:30 P.M. FOR ANYONE INTER-
ESTED IN WORKING ON THIS PROJECT. Please call me or e-mail me to let me know of your
interest before that date.

This is an exciting time for our City, and we're hoping for great participation from our Lindley Park residents.

Theresa Miller
299-2102
millerther@aol.com

Nobody Knows Your Neighborhoo A Blcentepnlal
Better Than Your Neighbor! / | AR Website

For Exceptional Service, Knowledge,
Integrity and Results.

Great news! The bicentennial
website is up and running. Go to
www.Greensboro200.com

Patti Eckard Broker, GRI, SRES
2621 Beechwood St.

339-5827 Cell

217-9304 Office

Patti. Eckard@gmail.com
www.EckardRealEstate.com

Rea tfy Consultants
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City Online Work Order System

The City is now offering a new online work order system that gives Greensboro resi-

dents another way to request a City service. The new system is easy to use and
easy to understand -- no government jargon anywhere in sight! Now you can log on

to the City's website and quickly request help with your questions about trash collec-

tion, road repairs, street signs and signals, streetlights, and stormwater drains and

flooding.

This new system is the latest customer service initiative offered by the City’s
Contact Center. Earlier this year, the Contact Center added an online chat feature
that allows web visitors to chat in real time with a City Services Representative.
Residents can also submit requests via email or by calling 373-CITY (2489). email

gr eensboro-nc. gov

> Web Link: Use the online work order system to request a City service.

Helping Lindley

Elementary - Easy

Together in Education, sponcored by
Harris Teeter, is a program That
shares your discount dollars
withLindley Elementary when you use
your VIC card.

Simply tell the Harris Teeter cashier
that you would like to link up with the
Together in Education account for
Lindley Elementary and give him/her
Lindley’s account number 2872.

This is an easy way to support our
neighborhood school. For more infor-
mation contact Charlotte Barnes

EVERY PROJECT IS A SIGNATURE

Columns Locations

The Columns is hand delivered
by a terrific group of volunteers
lead by Judi Mitchell. However if
for some reason you don’t
receive a copy or you need an
extra copy you can pick one up
at the following locations.

Bestway
Gene’s Barber Shop
Friendly Bike
Dollar King +
Tate Street Coffee
Sisters
Lindley Recreation
Center

Neighborhood
Congress 2008

Meeting Dates

Saturdays from 9:00 -11:00 a.m.
March 8 - GPL

May 10 - CFGG

July 12 - GPL

September 13 - GPL

November 8 - GPL

Thursdays from 7:00- 9:00 pm:
April 10 - CFGG

Junel12 - GPL

August 14 - GPL

October 9 - GPL

December 11- Holiday Dinner
(Location to be determined)

GPL - Greensboro Public Library

Neighborhood ('s)
Talent Show!

Did you know Lindley Park and
Sunset Hills have an amphitheater
at our borders? It's located between
Lindley Elementary and Market St.
Sunset Hills and Lindley Park would
like to show off our neighborhood
talents by having a Lindley-Hills
Concert in the park. We're thinking
about a late spring concert. Would
you be willing to serve on a plan-
ning committee with Sunset Hills
neighbors? If so please email or call
Susan Taaffe susantaaffe@bell-
south.net or 297-0306.

pmcintyre@piedmontland.org.

Lindley Park Book Club - Please Join Us!!

If you enjoy reading good books and discussing them with others,
please join the Lindley Park Book Club! We typically meet the third
Thursday of each month. A different person hosts each month,
choosing the book and then hosting the discussion, usually in their
home or in a local restaurant/coffee shop.

We have read some terrific books! If you are interested, please call
Palmer Mcintyre 854-4080 or email at
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8 HABITS OF A SUCCESSFUL MARRIAGE: A blueprint for creating a successful relationship is laid out in this
program for engaged and married couples. The strategies are practical for creating and maintaining a strong and
satisfying relationship that can withstand time and trials. This program was created by the Franklin Covey organi-
zation. Thursdays, February 21, 28, March 6 and 13, 2008, 7:00-9:00pm at the Greensboro Women'’s Hospital,
801 Green Valley Road. $25/couple. Pre-registration is required. Facilitator: Rebecca Starnes, MS.

Boot Camp for Parents of Teens: Attention! Are you preparing to battle your adolescent through their teenage
years? If so, then cease fire. Do an “about face” and “fall in” for this training for parents of 6th-12th graders.
Wouldn't you rather be “at ease” with teen? Wednesdays, March 5, 12, 19, April 2, and 9; from 6:30-7:30pm.
Location and sponsor: Christ United Methodist Church, 410 N. Holden Road. “Drill Sergeant” Rebecca Starnes,
MS.

8 HABITS OF A SUCCESSFUL MARRIAGE: A blueprint for creating a successful relationship is laid out in this
program for engaged and married couples. The strategies are practical for creating and maintaining a strong and
satisfying relationship that can withstand time and trials. This program was created by the Franklin Covey organi-
zation. Tuesdays, April 8, 15, and 22, from 5:30-7:00pm at the Women’s Resource Center. $20/couple for the
series.

Active Parenting Facilitator Training: Learn to lead workshops for parents to support healthy and successful
parenting. This one-day training will equip you to lead either Active Parenting NOW or Active Parenting of Teens.
Early Bird cost is $139 if registered April 10, 2008; the cost after that is $149. Call Active Parenting Publishers at
1-800-825-0060 to register. Thursday, May 1, 8:30am-4:00pm. continued on page 7
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24/7 Dads™: 24/7 Dad™ is a 12-session best practice program that works n A ELE AR BAGRE &
to create “24/7 Dads” who enhance the well-being of their children by being ‘

an integral part of their lives physically, emotionally, spiritually and intellectu-

ally 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. This program is made possible by a

grant to Family Life Council from the North Carolina Department of Social

Services and we are pleased to share it with our community. For more infor- 2823_'?;;’;:;’; :r':;:’:'p:; -
mation please contact Walter Johnson at 336 333-6890 ext. 234 Greensboro, NC 27403
Parenting Children of Divorce continues to be offered at least twice each chuc.kt45@hotmail.com
month. Participants learn how to help children cope positively with their par- (336} 315-2393

ents’ separation or divorce. For a complete schedule, call the Family Life

Council or visit www.flcgso.com. st aiail EEstsesenes 2

: 10% OFF ; 20% OFF

1 any purchase of I any purchase of
$10.00 or more ! $20.00 or more
Offer may not be I Offer may not be
combined with any other offer. 1 combined with any ther offer
Coupon expires 11/30/07 1 Coupon expires 11/30/07
1

Family Life Council educators can lead a program at your organization for
youth, couples, or parents. Possible programs include all of the above top-
ics as well as Tough Topics and Scary Stuff, Sexplanations: Don’t wait until
they ask (designed either for school aged children or adolescents), and
PREP: Fighting For Your Marriage. We can also design a program tailored
to your groups’ needs.

Call us today to schedule your event! 336-333-6890 ext. 221

Semper Homes Planning Project...

Felix Semper of Semper homes stated in the Business Journal that construction will
begin in early spring on the property at Spring Garden and Park Terrace. The proj-
ect will include eight shops and four 1700 square feet for -sale apartments above
the shops costing about $250,000. The 12,000 to 14,000 square foot, old world-
style center and will use green concepts in construction and design. Semper said
that ‘Mark’s fine American Bistro’ has already signed a lease.

Holiday Specials:

Unique Gift Bags
Beautiful Wrapping Paper
Cards Jewelry Candles
Art Incense Oils, ect.
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NATURAL LANDS_CAPES : g‘GTERS

R LY Jewelry & Gifts

SPccializing in low

maintenance |and5capcs

with higl—: curb aPPcaIA

Phone: 336-908-1153 Jim Joyce
E-mail:jjoycelandscaping @earthlink.net o=

Have you been wondering,

“How much is my home worth?”

Sterling Silver, Amber,
Find out today by visiting us online at: -

Turquoise &
www.LindleyParkHouseValue.com Gift Cards
Andy Leung gg}y 330 Tate Street
(336) 508-1111 KELLER 574-3889
AndyLeung@kw.com mIAMs@ Mon- Sat 10-6:30

REALTY
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HOMES SALES IN LINDELY PARK STAY STRONG IN 2007

- Patti Eckard, Realtor®, CRS, GRI, SRES

During a year when most areas of the country experienced a slow down in sales and plummeting prices, Lindley Park
home sales not only stayed strong but increased in the average dollar amount for closed prices on homes and
decreased in the number of "days on market" (DOM). Prices ranged from $109,900 (or $131 per SF) for an 840 SF
house with 2 bedrooms and 1 bath (no garage) to $219,000 (or $128 per SF) for a 1762SF house with 3 bedrooms,

2 1% baths, no garage (but a separate heated structure was on the property). Of equal importance - home sellers
were able to get 97% of their list price. While the data for 2007 shows a lower average for the $ amount for Closed
Price per Square Foot (CP/SF), the average size of a sold home in Lindley Park increased. Don't forget -- the smaller
the house, the more expensive it is per square foot.

As you can see from the table below, I've been tracking home sales in our neighborhood for the last 7 years. | am
always amazed at how far we've come in home values in such a relatively short amount of time. The table provides
averages on square footage, and list price vs. closed price. The most important columns to look at are the Average
Square Foot (AVER SF) and the Closed Prices per Square Foot (CP/SF). These two sets of figures tell you, on aver-
age, how much a buyer is willing to pay, per square foot, for a house in our neighborhood.

During 4th quarter of 2007, home sales in general, faced an even stronger challenge. Not only did it get harder for a
buyer to qualify for a mortgage, but the houses under contract faced tougher appraisals from the lenders. Out of
curiosity, | wanted to see what impact this new challenge had on home sales in our neighborhood. Of the 39 houses
that sold in Lindley Park last year, 10 sold in the 4th quarter at 95% of the list price. Considering this time of year is
the slowest for home sales, and the added mortgage crisis - Lindley Park held its own.

Each year as | write my annual home sales article for the newsletter, | take a moment to reflect on why our neighbor-
hood is so special and why we are now one of the most sought after neighborhoods in Greensboro. Of course, as a
Realtor®, | am quick to site the period architecture, sidewalks, parks, neighborhood schools and the close proximity
to shopping. But, if you stop and think about it, Lindley Park is so much more. It's a sense of belonging, feeling part
of a community. and a commitment to preserving our neighborhood -- all of which - increases our home values and
desirability as a neighborhood. Recognition and appreciation needs to be extended to the Lindley Park Neighborhood
Association (LPNA) - a group of tireless volunteer residents who believe strongly in preserving the quality of life and
work in Lindley Park. From social gatherings, monitoring re-zoning requests, Spring Garden bike lanes and traffic
slow downs on Walker Ave. to creation of a newsletter and website to keep residents informed, the LPNA is an inte-
gral part of Lindley Park and provides an intangible amount of value to the neighborhood. So, if you want to help
maintain or increase the value of your home, you may want to consider getting actively involved.

If you would like more information on the data I've provided in this article or how it impacts your own home, just email
or give me a call. Note: Data shown in the Table is obtained from the Triad Multiple Listing Service (MLS) and does
not include "For Sale By Owner" information.

YR. # Aver #BR | # Full | # Half | #Garage | Yr List Price | LP Closed CcP DOM
Homes | SQ.FT. Baths | Baths | Spaces | Built $/SF | Price $/SF
2000 | 21 1505 |3 1 1 1 1940 | $132,238 | $89 | $128,588 | $86 | 51
2001 | 38 1557 |3 1 1 1 1941 | $139,676 | $92 | $136,164 | $90 | 71
2002 | 34 1441 |3 1 1 1 1948 | $136,441 | $96 | $133,064 [ $94 | 73
2003 | 36 1416 |3 1 1 1 1942 | $138,872 | $100 | $134,105 | $96 | 73
2004 | 39 1458 |3 1 1 1 1944 | $148,436 | $104 | $145,244 | $102 | 79
2005 | 56 1493 |3 2 1 1 1947 | $155,284 | $105 | $151,378 | $103 | 67
2006 | 40 1382 |3 2 1 1 1952 | $162,140 | $119 | $158,198 | $116 | 45
2007 | 39 1,415 |3 1 1 1 1944 | $164,723 | $118 | $160,049 | $115 | 42




A Match Made In Heaven - submitted by Jack Almon

It all just fell together. It didn’t happen overnight; nothing truly memorable ever does,
but when the pieces began to fall into place it seemed so right...and so natural...and
so perfect. Lindley Park Baptist Church had been looking for a new way of giving
back to the community. Crosslove Theatre was looking for a home. In the fall of
2007 it began and we are just beginning to see the impact it's going to have.

Crosslove's founder and director, Mike Gilbert, had a vision. He wanted to not only
do theatre - he wanted to do Christian theatre, something that was truly unique in
Greensboro. A mass letter directed to every church in Guilford County found its way
onto the desk of Scott Orr, pastor of Lindley Park Baptist Church. “l don’t remember
the exact wording of the letter,” recalls Orr, “but | remember being impressed with
Gilbert’s vision and wanted to find out more.” So he called Gilbert and invited him to
have lunch. As the two ate their sub sandwiches a bond was formed.

Orr had high hopes from the beginning. “Mike had the theatre, but needed a place
to perform. We had the space and we wanted something to do in our newly renovat-
ed space directly below the sanctuary. It seemed like a match made in heaven.”

The first show was a simple production, “We Three Kings,” which featured four kids
from the church and delighted audiences every performance. Shows that followed
grew in size and audience appreciation. Gilbert explained, “We weren't just doing
pageants. We were doing honest-to-goodness theatre. There were real sets, not just
bathrobes. We had professional lighting. We rehearsed intensively for weeks to put
the very best product on the stage that we could... and that's the way it will always
be.”

One big addition to this year’s agenda is the first annual Crosslove Theatre
Chirdren’s Theatre camp. Children ages 9-14 are invited to take part in the ground-
breaking event. “It's a 3 week camp,” explains Gilbert. “While some theatre compa-
nies take the “week-by-week approach, Crosslove Theatre feels it builds better rela-
tionships if students journey towards a performance project together over 3 weeks,
while taking classes that build their knowledge of the theatre and the crafts therein.
What makes this camp so unique is that Crosslove Theatre, a Christian-based the-
atre company, also engages the students in a bible study every day. We feel that
bible study helps the student grown in Christ and helps that student become a well
rounded individual.”

The camp will run from June 30 through July 18. Classes will be held each day,
except the 4th of July, from 8:30-5:30. At the end of the 3 week camp a presentation
of C.S.Lewis’ The Magician’s Nephew will be performed by the participants in the
camp. That show will be open to the public on Friday, the 18th, through Sunday, the
20th. For more information, contact the church at 226-292-5761.

LINDLEY PARK
HOME & LAWN SERVICE

Lawn Services Home Service
Mowing (as low as $30) Roof-Washing

Shrubbery Electrical services
Over-seeding Gutter-cleaning
Aerating Minor plumbing
Edging & carpentry

Leaf-mulching or removal
Doug Willard
Cell: (336) 908-1425 Home: (336) 656-3622

References provided upon request

Window-washing

Gene’s
Barber Shop

—

2412 Spring Garden St.

Established in 1956 - 50 years

of service to the neighborhood.

Walk-ins welcome or call for an
appointment.

299.8669
Tuesday - Friday 8:00-6:00pm
Saturdays 7:30-3:00pm.
At Your Service; Frank Dorrity,
Ben Ma, Jim Nelson, Bill Young
& John Ma

FRESH BAKED BREADS*SCONES

* BROWNIES

* HOMEMADE GRANOLA

FREE Wi-Fi
HOMELAND CREAMERY
ICE CREAM
MON-FRI: 7AM-6PM
SAT 7AM-2PM
SUN: 8AM-2PM

1932 SPRING GARDEN ST.
(NEXT TO HOLLIDAY’S HARDWARE)
TEL: 336 272-8199

COOKIES * FRUITBARS

* GREEK BUNS

LUNCH TRIANGLES
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The Future looks bright for Lindley...

by Ronnie Smith

Take a look at the below picture these boys are the future of what a
good Samaritan and socially conscience adult looks like.

Why you ask? These boys are part of the Wolf Cubs for Pack 160 and they
(along with their parents) raised enough money to sponsor a mother and 9
year old son from the battered women’s home for Christmas! That's right,
they bought presents and gave them to a family that didn’t

have enough to celebrate the one time of the year that is all about family. It
was only one this year but hopefully with neighborhood involvement (hint
hint) we could expand to more. As parents we really want our kids to be kind
and giving, while being rich enough to support their parents in old age. What
better way to help them understand how lucky they are to be able to give to
those less fortunate? | just wanted to acknowledge these boys (and their par-
ents) for a wonderful act of kiridness and love. If you see them (or know
them) let them know what they did made a

difference in someone’s life. They are good boys and with every year | am

e b o A+ -y lhAara ~e~ intA fina ~
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more honored to watch them . grow into fine young men.

A special note: three of our crew were not in the picture Will Barnes,
Ivey Neese and Cole Wayman-they deserve the acknowledgement along
with these boys!

Lindley Park
Baptist Church

A Church i and for Lindley Mark

Sunday School - 9:45
Warship - 11:4N am
Wesdnesday Bibke Siudy - 6:45 nm

At the comer of Hiolden Road
and Walker Avenue, (p} 292.5761

Lasting Results
Tutoring Services

We come to you.

The Ross House @Wesc Market St.

Bartenfield

533-5334

10

Specializing in Math,
Science, Test-Prep and
More.

336-817-0764
336-299-1541

Owned and operated
by your Lindley Park
Neighbors.




Redistricting...

The City is going to annex several
square miles in the northwest quad-
rant of Guilford County. The
Cardinal is one area that will be
annexed. This addition of increased
population will require, by federal
law, a redistribution of City Council
districts.

There are 12 plans proposed and
can be viewed on the Cities web-
site. (greensboro-nc.gov) Click on

7

- The Right Chaice!
= The Best Choice!
The Only Choice!

Can You Afford
to Make the Wrong Choice?

Government and the City Council
link and look for redistricting
Options.

The goal of any successful redis-
tricting plan is to cause the least
amount of disruption in the process.
The City staff compiled plans
B,C,D,F, and H. The redistricting
change in these plans for District 5
(our District) involves a range of
only 2 -4 precincts.

Trudy Wade, District 5 Rep. pro-
posed 4 plans, J,L,M, and N. Her
plans involve from 17 -37 precinct
changes. In all but plan N Lindley
Park precinct 48 is moved out of
District 5. Precinct 48 went for
Sandy Carmony in the election. The
word gerrymander comes to mind.

Redistricting is an important issue
for our neighborhood and you are
encouraged to go to the website
and look at the plans. Plan B looks
pretty good.

27403 Profile...

Zipskinny.com is a website that
uses census information and
applies it to every zipcode in
America. It is a quick snapshot of
our neighborhood and surrounding
area. Below are some facts about
our 27403 zip code:

The 27403 land area is 6.0 sg. mi.
and is populated by 22,330 folks
living in 8,916 housing units.

Guy P. HArRTY PLUMBING

“Specializing in Older Faucet's and Fixtures!”’

336.549.3440
336.856.9640
Licensed . Bonded . Insured

11

41.3% have lived in the same home 5
+ years.

84.8% of us have a high school edu-
cation and 38.3% have a Bachelors
degree or higher. We are 39.7% mar-
ried and our medium age is 27.4%.
The largest age group is 20-29 year
old at 28%.

Our medium income is $36,460.
However, 15% in the 27403 zipcode
live in poverty.

Race breakdowns are 69.7% white,
19.7% black, 4.3% hispanic and 4%
asian.

Lindley Elementary
Alumnus Files for Seat
Vacated by Senator Kay

Hagan
Don Vaughan filed on Monday February
11 for the North Carolina State District
27 seat currently held by Senator Kay
Hagan Kay has filed to run for the United
States Senate.

Don is well familiar with our area. He
grew up on Mayflower Drive in
Greensboro and has spent the last eight
years at 2603 W. Market Street. Don
attended Lindley Elementary, the old
Lindley Junior High on Spring Garden
Street, and Grimsley High School.

Don and his wife Nancy were both
members of the Greensboro City Council,
and they have a seven year old daughter,
Catherine. Don practices law in down-
town Greensboro and Nancy is a home-
maker.

The Don Vaughan for Senate
Committee may be contacted at
Vaughanlaw@aol.com and would appre-
ciate any support. The Primary will be
held May 6th and the General election on
November 4th.

Donald R. Vaughan and Associates
Attorneys and Counselors at Law
612 W. Friendly Avenue
Greensboro, North Carolina 27401
(336) 273-1415, ext. 201 (telephone)
(336) 273-1445 (fax)

(866) 903-1301 (toll-free fax)



LPNA SUPPORTERS - THRU NovEMBER 2007

Listed below are names of Lindley Park supporters who made a financial contribution to the Lindley Park Neighborhood Assoc.
as of November 2007. With your support we are able to sponsor the Children’s Easter Egg Hunt, the Spring Fling and Fall Fest

the Park, also light up the Park with Holiday Luminaries. Your contributions helped launch our new neighborhood website.
Again, your financial support is so very important, so very much appreciated and truly makes a difference.

Ann & Stuart Comfort

Bill & Patti Eckard

Sara Cogswell & Will South
Gertrude Beal

Moreland Smith & Carolyn Shankle

Virginia & Gerald Russell
Don Atkinson & Karen Hill
Bob & Susan Fletcher

Marie Inkenbrandt

Mary Montgomery & Family
Sara Cogswell & Will South
Jim & Katherine Pappa
Edwin & Monica Vaughan
Colieen Keeney '
Annie Cahill & Neil Swenson
William Hicks

Nancy Pederson

Dyan Arkin and Ken Snowden
Jerry & Anne Baumgartner
Sheila Duell & Robert Bellomy
Pat Vedder & Eric Eno

Mike & Faye Manheim
Nancy Pederson

Dr. Brooke Schwabenton
Cliff & Leigha Shepler
Theodosia Swain

Elmer Billman

David & Jane Byrd

£~
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There is still room for your name. Contributions are greatly appreciat-
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2007 Contributors - THANK YOU

Catherine Chauvin

Joann Davis

Barbara M. Gehrke

Porter S. Gibson

Angela, Carlyle & Emma Holt
Daniel Krout and James Tunstall
Theresa & Ron Miller

Ellen N. Muratori

David & MaryAnn Murray
Sean Sindler

Philip & Dana Gorham

John & Maria Hayes

Henry & Susan Knott

Revell Carr

Doris Owens/Judi Mitchell
Henry & Susan Knott

Clyde & Evelyn Mitchell

Kathy & Megan Siepak

Gerald Martin & Jennifer Kramer
John & Marcia Hayes
Kimberly & Logan Bender
Laura Collins & Tom Gallegher
Frank Brooks & Brad Newton
John & Betsy Fitzmaurice
Andy Leung

Susan Taafe & Henry Rudisill
Bill Schneider
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ed and they go right back into the neighborhood. Thank you.

Nows a good time to make a contribution to your neighborhood association. Please fill out the form and mail it with your check to the ]
address listed below. If you'd like to be involved with any of the committees, or activities, please check your preference. Note: New

Hannah Winkler & Josh Laker
Joe & Judie Wood

Joyce & Steve Eury

Olga Robinson & Sarah Robinson
James Mclintyre & Palmer Smith
Mclntyre

Charles & Delores Turner

This is where we
start the 2008
contributor list...

Bud Nash
Bill & Patti Eckard

CALENDER

FEBRUARY 12 4:30pm
Bicentennial Meeting
Contact Theresa Miller
299.2102

1
March 9

Daylight Savings Time

March 23
Easter

2008 LPNA CONTRIBUTION FORM ™

icommittees added: Website, Ways & Means (FUN-raising activities), Neighborhood Long-Range Plan.

gName(s) Address:

EEma[I: Home Phone:

Please check your interest(s): ___ Environmental Issues ___ FUN-raising ___ Park preservation/improvements Website

___ Public Safety/Public Works (speeding, burglary, sidewalks, etc) ___ Zoning Issues ___Neighborhood Long-Range Plan

___Social activities (spring, fall events & Christmas luminaries) __Newsletter volunteer -- help distribute in your area

$$ household contribution enclosed ($15 suggested) $ Date:
Please make checks payable to LPNA and mail to:LPNA c/o Leigha Shepler, 614 NorthridgeSt.Greensboro NC 27403



